Chester County Reading Association
Board of Directors Meeting Agenda
Meeting:


CCRA Board of Directors
Date/Time:


March 8, 2016
Place:



Peirce Middle School
Recorder:


Gretchen Denlinger, Recording Secretary
Presiding Officer:  

Rose Cappelli, President
Present:  Jan P., Rose C., Jane S., Lynne D., Ro B., Tina F., Cynthia H., Jane D., Jen G., Glendia K., Gretchen D., Visitor- Cindy Kruse
Call to Order:

1. Welcome!







Rose Cappelli
The meeting was called to order at 4:33 pm.  Welcome to Cindy Kruse!  Cindy is visiting our board meeting tonight.  She was previously involved with the Delaware County Reading Association and now provides coaching and growth mindset instruction for the surrounding areas.
2. Approval of Agenda/Minutes


3. Treasurer’s Report





Jane Schultz
Review of report with Total $4,708.73  
(Possibility of increasing our scholarship budget back to $500 from $250 in light of budget.-to be discussed further)
Officers’ Reports

1. President 






Rose Cappelli

· Approval of the bylaws-   Membership to vote at the March 16th program to approve the proposed changes to the current bylaws.
· Michael Williams is putting together a slide shows of the presenters.  Do we have any picture from our preschool programs?  No child pictures- unless we have permission.  Jane S. has a picture of her reading aloud to preschool children (no children are facing the cameras)   Glendia K. will check to see if any of her teacher academy students have any acceptable photos.  Photos are needed by March 23rd.

· Rose attended KSRA board meeting at end of Feb. The ILA logo changed; however, we are not currently approved to use the new logo.  (all based on legalities).  We can still use the IRA logo.  In addition, KSRA is looking at more ways to raise funds in addition to conferences via marketing/merchandise ideas.
· June leadership- June 24th and 25th in State College- all chairs and local council presidents are invited to attend.  KSRA will pay for a total of 4 people.   

· ILA conference is scheduled for July 9th – 11th.   CCRA has $500 within the budget for the president to travel. Ro to attend the conference. 

2. President-Elect 







Ro Batson

· Upcoming Meeting- March 8th – “Grammar Matters” 

Review of program set up:
Jane V- 37 people RSVP’d as of 3/5/16.   Rose says to count on 60.  Refreshments include a fruit tray, veggie tray, cheese and cracker tray, two cookie trays, water, coffee/tea.   
Rose will begin the program meeting with introducing Ro as our president- “passing of the gavels”

Member Table:  Jane S.

Non-Member Table: Jane D.

Act 48:  Jen G.

Greeters:  Cynthia H.

Photographer:  Gretchen D.  
Raffle Tickets:  Glendia K.

Thank you to Rose and Glendia for donating children’s books, Ro for donating the reading mug, Mary Ann for donating the poster and two professional books, and Mary Lee donating for the Reading Matters tote bag We also have a Grammar Matters book compliments of Reading Matters.   

Rose will be selling Grammar Matters books for us since Patti and Phil will not be able to be at the meeting.  We will have 25 copies available. 
3. Acting Vice-President 




Lynne Dorfman
We have all of our programs ready for the 2016-2017 school year:
· Michael Williams- Teacher/Past President of KSRA

Motivating Boys to Read   


Presenting on Sat. Sept. 17th
· Nancy Viau- Author or City Street Beat and Look What I Can Do!
Writing Process



Presenting on Thurs. Nov. 10th
· Mary Ellen Lane- Reading Specialist/Staff Developer, Pennsbury SD

 Text Dependent Analysis 


Presenting on Sat. Jan. 21st
· Kevin Flanigan-  WCU Professor

Growing a Love for Words-Developing Vocabulary
Presenting on Wed. Apr. 19th 
4. Corresponding Secretary 




Mary Ann Mallory

No report
Standing Committee Reports
1. Advocacy(Government Relations)



Jan Pizarro, Chair
· “Literacy advocacy” - We hope to see more information go out to the general councils.  
· Federal flash puts up ten minute “flashes” up on what’s happening in DC.  Jane is considering putting links in the newsletters to keep council members up to date/involved in what’s going on in DC.    
· Pedro Rivera was invited to come to KSRA.
2. Communications






Jan Pizarro, Chair
Next Newsletter – Who is doing what?    Please provide input by April 15th
· Rose will send out a President letter 
· Ro will write up the program from the Reading Matters Matter and Winter book discussion 
· Jan will contact Ali about any tech input 
· Tina will send info on Celebrate Literacy
· Glendia will send student award
3.  Finance 







Jane Schultz, Chair

· Outstanding check (previously sent to Romania last year) was voided from checkbook 
· Jane S. discussed the finances and reinstating the scholarship award amount back to $500 from the current $250.  Jane S. made the motion to increase scholarship award to $500 and Tina F. seconded the motion. The motion passed.
4. Governance (By-Laws, Policies, Procedures)

Jane Schultz, Chair
· The board approved the motion to send the five revisions to the general membership.   30 days provided to members for review of the recommended revisions and to send back their votes. 
· Jane provided board members with additional slips for any needed votes.  
· We will have the tear sheets available at the March meeting (we assume it will pass) and the change will result in a new officer voting ballot.  We have to approve the bylaw change first, then provide the new voting ballot.  

5. Membership





Tina Facciolli, Chair

· Member spotlight interview for newsletter – questions; who will conduct interview?  KSRA questions are probably ideal.  Rose has a copy of membership spotlight interview questions from KSRA to share.
· Currently, we have 116 members.

6. Nominations and Elections 



Lynne Dorfman, Chair
· Approval of Slate of Officers for 2016-2017.
· Voting will be completed at the end of the program- either paper pencil or electronically
· A motion to approve the nomination of officers was made by Jane S. and seconded by Cynthia H.  The motion passed.
7. Program 







Ro Batson, Chair

Rose C- We have to have multiple people involved in working on the programs.  The committee will have a chair, appointed by the president.  The president, VP, and chair along with any other members.   Planning “work sessions” after board meetings will help to make the program committee be more productive.

8. Strategic Planning 




Lynne Dorfman, Chair

Unfinished Business

New Business

· Rose- Partners in Outreach – please check out their website (http://www.partnersinoutreach.org) for a possible Celebrate Literacy Candidate, They offer books and tutoring to mostly primary students.   
· Jane S. Spoke with owner at Chester County Book Company about conducting another book fair in the fall of 2016.  Discussion followed regarding interest about having another book fair.  Sunday and Monday of Thanksgiving?    Nov 27th and 28th   A motion to approve the book fair was presented by Cynthia H. Tina F. approved the motion.   Motion passed.  Jane. S. to make contact with Chester County Book Company about reserving the dates and make flyers for distribution at upcoming meetings.
· Glendia K. made a motion to purchase Debbie Groff at CCIU a $25.00 gift card in appreciation for her assistance with program organization. Lynne seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Ad Hoc Committee Reports

Community Involvement





Jane Schultz, Chair

· Shelter books

· Preschool Literacy Project (23 sites total)- circulated to 18 sites visited, 5 sites remaining,  the committee wrote a $3,000 grant to the Greater West Chester Sunrise Rotary Club - looking into approval ( 
· Families and Reading Month-   KSRA   20 pages long   

Lists of books, QR codes, Suggestion made to have copies of primary and intermediate w/Spanish on back available during the March meeting, Glendia to bring copies
· Discussion started regarding a possible “community night”, discuss additional ideas during summer meeting

Council Awards






Jane Schultz, Chair

· KSRA awards:  We are “in line” to qualify for these awards.


President’s leadership award $100

Exemplary Council award $100

· ILA   Awards:    Honor Council Award

We will not be receiving the award due to date being changed from March to January.  There was no grace period provided. 

Teachers as Readers and Writers




Ro Batson, Chair

· If we want to continue, Ro said she would be happy to continue moderating.  Do we want to decide upon a book?   Rose- Let’s gather ideas over the summer.   
· Lynne-  Possibly pick an author that skypes and have a final discussion with the author over coffee ( 
Announcements
· Summer Board Meeting – thoughts?   Several members suggested possibly meeting after the June KSRA leadership and July ILA conferences, Jane S. would like to finalized the budget audit on June 30th prior to the summer meeting
· ILA Boston July 9-11 (Sa-M)

Adjournment- The meeting was adjourned at 5:58 pm. The Ad Hoc/Task Force Meetings began small group work on designated items.
Ad Hoc/Task Force Meetings

· Program Committee – Ro, Lynne, Rose, Mary Ann, ?
· Service Award – Jane D., Rose, Jane, Glendia

Will be working on a nomination form 

Guard well your spare moments. They are like uncut diamonds. Discard them and their value will never be known. Improve them and they will become the brightest gems in a useful life. 








-Ralph Waldo Emerson
